


ALL SAINTS AND DISTRICT VILLAGE HALL




MINUTES of the COMMITTEE MEETING held on




MONDAY 9th FEBRUARY 2015 at THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: 

Trustees D.Allen (DA) P Peach (PP) Mrs S Spiller (SS)

Officers C Bareham (Chairman) (CB) Mrs R Holt (Booking Officer) (RH) Mrs D Jenner (Treasurer) (DJ) Mrs L Pedder (Secretary) (LP)
Representative Members Mrs D Bale (Parish Council) (DB) Mrs B Foulkes (WI) (BLF) Mrs J Hart (Pantomime Society) (JH)

Elected and Co-opted members Mrs R. Brickill (RB) M Ellis (ME) Mrs J Verplanke (JV)
1 Apologies

Apologies had been received from Mrs A Bareham, Mrs.C.Galvin, Mrs J Purrett, M.Shaw 
Absent A. Hibbs

2 Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th November 2014

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and were signed by the Chairman as being a true record.

3 Matters Arising

Steps and doors. CB informed the committee that the doors are now complete. He is awaiting a final invoice from Des Doble which will be as per the original quote (£706.80 inc VAT). Des will be doing repairs to the steps during half term week.
Staging and carpeting. The Pantomime Society purchase of modular stage extensions proved successful during the recent production. The stage will now be reconstructed, to include improved storage access. CB anticipates costs of £250-£300 for materials. He anticipates that the work will be done by a team of volunteers.

It will be possible to match new carpeting to the module carpet. A quote of approximately £350 has been received to purchase carpeting will be laid by volunteer workforce. Edging and style of new carpeting should be more robust that existing carpeting. The steps and frontage to stage will also be renewed or refurbished. BLF enquired about the possibility of extra electrical sockets being added to the front of the stage during the rebuild. This would enhance The Quilters use of the hall.

The committee unanimously approved rebuild and carpeting proposals.
Action: CB will do necessary drawings and plans for stage rebuild. CB will discuss possible sockets with David Campbell.
Double glazing. This work is now complete, as per estimate.
Dado rails CB estimates cost of MDF 28mm rails as £100 inc VAT and delivery. CB suggested that the committee should also explore possibility of 9mm PVC which would be low maintenance. 

Action: CB will get sample for consideration.

Fire doors The fire doors in the bar area are beyond repair. CB has an estimate of £250 for replacement with additional cost of £750 estimated for labour. It was suggested that a quote on UPVC also be sought and that it might be prudent to replace both sets of doors at the same time.
Action: CB will get estimates on UPVC replacements. 

Rendering Des Doble will do this when he does the step work.
Gym equipment storage The school now provides another trolley for mat storage.
Equipment Hire Policy This is now in place. CB pointed out that is does not preclude locals borrowing equipment which would be supervised out and on return

Keys The consensus from information circulated prior to the meeting is that the committee will purchase a new security cylinder lock with 30 keys (2 per user organisation). These are patented keys and it is ILLEGAL to get more cut, other than through application to the Village Hall committee and the company involved. The cost of the lock +2 keys and then an additional 28 keys will cost £274.32 inc VAT. The keys will be numbered and the company will keep a register of key holders. Replacement of lost keys will follow the same procedure through the committee at a cost. If the lock has to be fitted by a locksmith there will be an additional cost of £108 + VAT. CB will see if he can fit it himself. The proposal was carried by the committee.

Action: CB will put the necessary wheels in motion. 

During the meeting a tally of key holders was considered. This will include Parish Council, WI, quilters, All Saints School, Pantomime Society, 3 Counties, Dog Clubs x 2,Keep fit, Art group, Subud, Peter Peach,  David Allen, Dave Wicken, Cleaner, Church/ Breakfast fare, Village Show/ MS, RH, CB. If previous allocations are followed, this totals up to 30 keys.
Quiz Night Not an urgent matter financially. Taking in to account other quiz nights in the locality, May 16th was proposed. 

Action: RH will confirm.

ASVH postcode display CB circulated a Fire Action notice will be displayed in the hall. BLF requested that an old notice in the kitchen be renewed and laminated as well.

Action: CB will arrange
4 Treasurer’s Report DJ clarified that Electric as shown on the accounts, includes gas, in response to a query in her absence at the previous meeting. There is a profit to date this year of £285.92. DJ pointed out that the Village Hall committee will need to find a new auditor before the next meeting which will be the AGM (May 11th).DJ will speak to Alison Storey who does Village Show accounts. BLF suggested DJ also asks Alison Somers.
Action: DJ to report back.
5 Reservation of Disabled Parking CB reported that there have been instances of the disabled bays being occupied by non blue badge holders, usually during school time. The school has been notified and a notice was put on the car. This appears to have resolved the situation.

6 Stage curtain rail CB reported that the rail broke during panto rehearsals. The Pantomime Society has purchased a ‘medium duty’ stage curtain rail which is now in position. CB advised that the curtain rail is a village hall fixture. Following round table discussion it was agreed that the village hall committee should buy the rail in total from the Panto Society. This was proposed by JH, seconded by RH and carried unanimously. A further discussion about curtains resulted in agreement that the village hall looks best when curtains are permanently hanging, but the old curtains may be beyond repair. 

Action: A ‘curtain inspection’ will take place before the next meeting.
7 Boiler repair CB reported that the boiler maintenance man has repaired a recent problem at a cost of £318.48 inc VAT.
8 Men’s WC repair CB reported that the broken flushing system has been repaired by Patrick Whelan at a cost of £43.06 (£25 labour).
9 Member reports DA congratulated CB for getting repairs done so quickly during panto week. DA acknowledged that CB had ‘had a lot thrown at him recently’.
11 AOB
RH now holds an Accident Book for the village hall. 
DB commented that the fencing near the trees alongside the car park needs to be finished in order to prevent dogs fouling the grass.
DJ said that Jane Pollard has asked about the possibility of a permanent fridge and freezer for the bar area. 
Action: CB will ask Jane to get some prices.

DJ asked about chair replacement. RH has looked at prices for padded, stackable chairs. Cost may be an issue.

Action Explore auction houses for chairs.
Next meeting. The next meeting will be the Annual General Meeting on 11th May 2015 at 7pm in the village hall, immediately followed by a regular committee meeting.

The meeting closed at 20.50. 

